Swindon and Marlborough Amnesty International Group November Meeting – 8/11/12
Present: Liza, Heather, Lee, Judith, Emma B, Emma Y, Lottie
Apologies: Livio

1. Secretary’s Report: 

· Amnesty 2012 Christmas Order: Emma has placed the order and will let everyone know when it arrives
· AIUK Finances: Emma summarized the latest communication from Kate Allen and Ciarnan Helferty, explaining the changes to AIUK staff organization to meet the cost cutting required in order to meet our commitments to funding AI work in the Global South.
2. Actions:
· Monthly Action: Letter signed to Robert Buckland asking him to oppose the Justice and Security Bill as it stands
· New MENA case - Manal Boualagi: A solidarity card was signed for Manal’s mother. It was decided to sign and send letters to the Tunisian authorities each month at the monthly meeting. Heather to send template letters to Liza to circulate to mailing list.
· Women’s Human Rights Programme: 

· Afghanistan: a letter was signed to the UK ambassador in Afghanistan, asking the UK government to support the work of Women Human Rights defenders in Afghanistan. A solidarity photo action was taken for Young Women for Change – a grassroots feminist movement whose aim is to empower and improve the lives of women across Afghanistan.

· Pakistan: a letter was signed to the Prime Minister of Pakistan in relation to the case of Malala Yousafzai, asking him to ensure protection for human rights defenders, especially women, and to bring the perpetrators of such attacks to justice. A solidarity card was signed for Malala.

· Urgent action – Egypt: an internet user imprisoned for criticizing religion
· Forced Evictions: This campaign will continue to be high priority next year. The countries being focused on are: Kenya; Nigeria; Serbia; Romania; UK; Italy. A letter was signed to Mario Monti, Prime Minister of Italy, asking for a halt to forced eviction of Roma, and for equal acces to adequate housing and promotion of desegregation. We have received campaigning material, including an exhibition and postcards to sign. These can be used for the exhibition at West Swindon Library. Heather to pass information on to Livio.
3. Greetings Card Campaign and Write for Rights: Our GCC meeting will be on Thursday 13th December. We will need to make sure people donate towards the postage of the cards they sign.
Emma Y to find out if we can use the entrance area of the Central Library on Saturday 8th for a few hours to involve the public in the campaign. Lottie to publicize.
4. Burma Updates:

· Judith read part of the case file for our new Burmese prisoner of conscience U Myint Aye. He is one of the founders of Human Rights Defenders and Promoters (HRDP). He was accused of planning an explosion in Shwe Pyi Thar Township and was sentenced to life imprisonment even though an armed student group, known as the Vigorous Burmese Student Warriors (VBSW), claimed responsibility for the blast at the Shwe Pyi Thar UDSA office. U Myint Aye suffers from diabetes and hypertension, and has been moved to a prison many miles from his family. The journey takes 20 hours, and they are only allowed to see him for 20 minutes. They are only able to make the journey every few months. Burmese prisoners are very dependent on their families for care, and prisoners of conscience are often imprisoned far from their families.
· Liza to send postcard info to Lottie to print postcards for U Myint Aye
· A solidarity message was composed for U Myint Aye’s wife and family. Liza to email to Judith, who will send it on to Amnesty.
Next Meeting: Thursday 13th December: Greetings Cards
